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Message from the President 
By Randy Hagler ï State President 

 

Welcome to the November/December issue of the official publication of the North 
Carolina Fraternal Order of Police.  Please share this newsletter with other law 
enforcement officers, both those that are FOP members and those that will soon be 
FOP members! 
 

November 6th, Election Day, is just around the corner.  Do you plan to vote?  We have 
all heard it said that it is every Americanôs responsibility to vote. This is true today 
more than ever.  Our country and our state are at crossroads and this election may 
draw record numbers for a non-voting year for President.  That should tell us all how 
important this election is.  
 

President Theodore Roosevelt once said; ñA vote is like a rifle: its usefulness depends 
upon the character of the user.ò  Is that not a true statement?  Your vote, like a rifle, 
can be used for good purposes but if itôs just waved around frivolously it can do great 
harm.  Please look at the candidates running in your area and vote for who you think 
will best represent your community, your state, and most of all our law enforcement 
officers.     
   

Hurricane Florence slowly ripped our coast line apart in September causing 
widespread damage from Wilmington to New Bern and inland to many areas in 
southeastern North Carolina.  As the storm was approaching I was contacted by 
several FOP lodges asking what assistance we may need and offering to help.  One 
call was from FOP Lodge #1 in Washington DC.  After several calls with the DC FOP 
Lodge #1 Disaster Assistance Relief Team the decision was made that they would 
respond to assist with feeding emergency workers and assisting with debris removal 
from officersô homes in the affected area.   
 

DC DART arrived in Morehead City on Sunday, September 16th, and set up 
immediately at the Army Reserve Center to begin cooking and providing food and a 
relief station for the officers and other emergency personnel in the area.  A huge thank  
you goes out to DC Lodge #1 President Sean Rosa and the members of his team who 
arrived and assisted in the area until Thursday September 20th.  President Rosa and his 
team worked daily cutting trees and removing them from officersô homes and yards 
while the others provided three meals a day for the relief workers.  Also responding to  
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Chaplainôs Corner 
 
Over the past few months I have seen many of our brothers and sisters in 
law enforcement on a mission to help others in crisis. Following hurricane 
Florence, North Carolina Executive Board members President Randy 
Hagler, National Trustee Dennis McCrary and I traveled to Morehead 
City.  There we met up with National Secretary Patrick Yoes, members of 
Washington DC Lodge 1 and numerous NCFOP members along with FOP 
members from other states.  
  
We were stationed at the Morehead City Army Reserve Center where we 
had power from a generator. While there we provided three meals a day 
for law enforcement and other first responders in the area. Some of the 
volunteers went into the communities and helped with clean up and 
removing downed trees. Assistance to those served was very much 
appreciated.  
 
On Monday, September 24, I had the privilege of an early morning 
meeting and praying with five of our Durham County Lodge 2 members as 
they loaded their trucks with chain saws, food and supplies to spend three 
days helping with clean up in Morehead City. They were able to assist 
local deputies with damage to their homes, as well as removing the 
downed trees. 
 
On October 3rd in Florence, South Carolina, Sergeant Terrence Carraway 
was shot and killed while six other law enforcement officers were 
wounded and two are still in critical condition. Being close to this tragic 
incident, President Randy Hagler, National Trustee Dennis McCrary, 
National FOP President Chuck Canterbury and I went to Florence.  We 
were able to visit in the home of Sergeant Carraway to offer 
encouragement and prayer to his family. On Monday, October 8, we 
attended the funeral service for Sergeant Carraway at the Florence Civic 
Center along with many officers from different states as they came to give 
their support.  
 
I have heard people asking the question ñwhere is God in all this,ò and I 
believe He is saying, I created you to be my hands and feet to the poor, 
sick and hurting, so go and serve your fellow man. Over and over I have 
witnessed our FOP brothers and sisters stepping up and reaching out to 
those in need; I am proud of my fellow law enforcement brothers and 
sisters. 
 
 As we observe all that is going on in our world today, we can become 
confused. I am reminded of a statement made by Corrie-Ten Boom, ñIf 
you look at the world you will be distressed, if you look within, you will 
be depressed, if you look at Christ you will be at rest.ò 
 
 
Godôs Blessings, 
Phil Wiggins 
NC State FOP Chaplain 
Cell: 919-451-2801 
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assist was your National Secretary, Patrick Yoes from Louisiana.  
Brother Mike Kruggel of DC Lodge #1 DART was also there to  
assist with the food preparations insuring we had enough food to  
provide all the workers that we were serving.   
 
Mike developed a relationship with a local Harris-Teeter store that 
proved to be very helpful.  Because of Mikeôs efforts the Harris-
Teeter store allowed us in each day to shop before the  
store opened and marked our supplies at a significant  
discount.   
 
National Trustee Dennis McCrary, Chaplain Phil Wiggins, and I  
had the pleasure of working alongside of these dedicated FOP  
members and others from the DC area while they provided a valua-
ble service to law enforcement and others in the Morehead City  
area.  I would also like to recognize Iredell County Lodge #10  
President Rodney James, Tony Geiger, and Steve Turley for their 
assistance in Morehead City as well.  As you might imagine,  
President James and his guys arrived and went straight to work to 
make sure everyone had plenty to eat.  I would also like to thank 
Brother Tim Brady and the members of Rocky Mount Lodge #46 
that also responded to provide much needed coolers for our food  
and ice.      
 
FOP Strong! 

Some of the members of our  
Morehead City response team.  

   A nice view in front on the Army Reserve 
Center where we proudly flew the US flag,  

Blue Line flag and the FOP flag 
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BlueNote Information and Submission Dates for 2019 
By Terry Mangum ï Executive Editor 

 
As we close out 2018, I would like to wish you all a happy and joyous holiday season and personally thank all 
who have contributed articles and Lodge activities.  Your contributions of articles makes it possible for us to 
produce a useful and beneficial publication.  
 
Please begin preparing now for the January/February 2019 issue.  Many Lodges participate in FOP, Cops and 
Kids events and other activities during the Holidays.  I encourage everyone to send articles and photographs of 
your activities for the upcoming January/February 2019 issue.  When you submit photographs, please select 
one or two of your best and if possible send the names of the individuals in the picture.   

 
Please e-mail your articles and photos to my e-mail address TerryMangum@frontier.com by the due date.  
 
Also, please send comments and any suggestions for improvement relating to our BlueNote publication. This 
is your publication so help us make it better by contributing articles, photographs, and suggestions for 
improvement.  
 
As always, we ask that you remember to visit our BlueNote advertisersô websites.  These advertisers support 
the North Carolina State Lodge through their advertisements and we need to visit their websites and support 
them in return.  
 
I have included below the Article Submission Due Dates for 2019.  Clip these dates out and post them on your 
computer, refrigerator, etc., where they will be visible as a reminder. You can always send your articles well 
before the due date for the upcoming issue of the BlueNote.  Getting articles early allows me time to prepare 
the article for publication without being overrun with articles at the last minute.  

 
Article Submission Due Dates for 2019: 
January/February issue: Due by December 14, 2018 
March/April issue: Due by February 15, 2019 
May/June issue: Due by April 12, 2019 
July/August issue: Due by June 14, 2019 
September/October issue: Due by August 16, 2019 
November/December issue:  Due by October 18, 2019                                                                                                                
                                                                                                                                                           
As always, I am here to serve you and our membership. If I may be of assistance to you, or if you have any 
questions or concerns, please contact me.  
 
 

Grand Lodge Update                                                                                                           
By Dennis McCrary - NC National Trustee 

 
The timing on this issue of the Blue-Note is not the best for getting the latest Grand Lodge information out to 
our North Carolina members. I will be attending the National FOP Board of Directorôs meeting in 
Independence, Ohio on October 24-27. There is a very full agenda for this meeting and I will share the actions 
that are taken with you in the next edition of the Blue-Note. 
 
I do want to comment on things that have occurred since our last Blue-Note was published. The first of these is 

that I want to thank North Carolina members and DC Lodge 1 members from Washington for the help they 

provided during the aftermath of hurricane Florence. President Randy Hagler, Chaplin Phil Wiggins and I were 

honored to work with DC Lodge 1 members, Iredell County FOP members and National Secretary Pat Yoes to 

Continued on Page 9  
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help feed emergency workers in Morehead City for several days after the hurricane. It was a great experience 
and very rewarding to see the appreciation from so many emergency workers in the Morehead area. Please 
continue to keep law enforcement personnel affected by hurricane Florence and Michael in your thoughts and 
prayers. Donations can still be made to the National Disaster Assistance Fund within the Grand Lodge Founda-
tion or to our State Foundation for local member assistance.  
 
Just recently I saw a statistic that caught my attention. For several years the Grand Lodge has been discussing 
at several meetings the problem of suicide by officers. Programs have been developed in some states to help 
address these issues. The statistic that grabbed me was that every 57 hours a law enforcement officer commits 
suicide. In almost all cases the officer showed some signs of being depressed. We must watch out for signs of 
serious depression among our friends and get involved if the need arises.   
 
This year is proving to be another horrible time for officers being shot. President Hagler, Chaplin Wiggins and 
I attended the funeral of Sergeant Terrence Carraway with the Florence, South Carolina Police Department on 
October 8. I am sure most of you know that seven officers were shot in one incident in Florence in the month 
of October. We are very fortunate that there was only one funeral as a result of this incident. While I am writ-
ing this article, President Hagler and I are making plans to attend the funeral of North Carolina Trooper Kevin 
Conner on Sunday October 21. Our hearts go out to these officersô families and co-workers. All officers work-
ing please be extra careful in these difficult times in our Country. 
 
The National Lodge has been in the process of developing an app for all FOP members. The committee re-
searching this issue has finished its work and will make a recommendation at the National Board meeting in 
Ohio for a vendor. You should hear more on the availability of this app in the near future.  
 
It is not too early to begin preparing for the next National FOP Conference in New Orleans next year. The 64th 
biennial conference will be held on August 11-15, 2019. Past President Don Penix is handling the hotel rooms 
for the event for North Carolina. This will be a very important conference as it is expected that many candi-
dates will be running for office and a number of important issues will be decided by the delegates. The activi-
ties outside of the meetings are expected to include a Surf & Turf Cook off, food and fun at Mardi Gras World, 
a Taste of Louisiana food event and activities and great food at the Super Dome.  Plan now for your lodge to 
send delegates to this conference. We need to show that North Carolina continues to be an important state par-
ticipating in shaping the future of the FOP.  
 
Just a reminder, you need to go to the Grand Lodge website to keep up with what is happening with your Na-
tional Lodge. President Canterbury writes many letters and news releases that take positions on behalf of the 
FOP. Also you should sign up to receive the Grassroots News update from the Grand Lodge. This can also be 
done at the National website. One final reminder is that there are many benefits available through the Grand 
Lodge. Please go to www.fop-benefits.com to see the current products that are being offered.  
 
Again, thank you for allowing me to serve as your National Trustee. Please contact me if I can be of assistance 
to you or your lodge. 
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